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Castellorizian Newsletter Number 704 giaes details of our A.G.M, at which a neTo Board of
Directors was elected, We cotntnence this Newsletter with a report Iro* our new President,
Mn Michael Spartels.

Rep,f lul Ouf7oh? pipriils4f lla. l@oh Bi,tca 0,4./l/f,
As the Immediate Past President of the Cassie Association, let me commence by
congratulating the President-elect and his Board. It gave me great pleasure in nominating
and endorsing Michael as President of the Association.

After 20 years service to our Association, 14 years as President and also President of the
Young Men's Castellorizian Society for 4 years and 2 years as a Board member, I will re-
iterate what I said in our last newsletter: "It was time for a change".

And a change we have and it can only b.it g further success to our Association.

I wholeheartedly wiqh Michael and his Board every success. They have my fuIl support.

Iwou1d like to thank all thosemembers who have served with me over the last L4 years.
Together we have achieved much: gone are the mortgages and debts from the previous re-
building program.

We have achieved financial stability and our achievements have been many. The re-
building and refurbishment of our Club Rooms, the introduction of the "Castellorizian of
the Year", the V.C.E. presentations and of course the setting up of our Senior Citizen's Club
and the introduction of our newsletter.

Thank you all for a very enjoyable and successful stay with you.

IACKBISAS O.A.M.
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e@fo lliol4od Spd,fpll
As an eight year old boy, Michsel Nicholas Spartels would sit on his front gate of his family home-, ,in Bowen

Cresceni, aid watch alilmiingly the oiew of the Carlton Football Ground, situated opposite' Although the

thought'was inhis mind to biitoolaed somehow with the Club, he did not expect, 
'nany 

years on, that he.would

Ue lio*ea tu join Mr. lohn Elliot, and the President's Cornmittee, to patticipate in the ntanagetflent of one of
Austrtlio's most successful sportitng clubs. Michaelbecame familiat with the Club as a young child' He zoorked

as a lolly and dinkboy,'sold footylecords, and also manned the scoreboard for the seconds' As he greza oldet he

was gioin the opportunity to'ptay football at a iunior leyel, by-participating in the under 77s and 79s' From this

poinl or, he rati*ed to iecomiig and aoid suppofier of the Club, and zoould frequent most gatfles, but olzaays

desiingto become more imtoloed,

Now as t 54 yeu old, Michael looks back at the front gate when he is on his zaay to meetings, and feels an

ooeruhelmiig sense of achieaement at the pasition he-noza holds' The Committee is compised of 5

representatiois lrom thi Eootball Club, 5 lrom the Cicket Club, and fioe independent representatiaes, of zuhich

liichael is one.-As aDirector, his role ui[l encompass tesponsibilities in ground managetflefl[ dertelopments and

euents gaming, /inancisl fitunagettent, administration, marketing and future directioe fitan*getnent' Michael is

the firit persin'of Greek oigiito be appointed onto this Committee and ioins the likes of Mr' Laurie Kerr' Ml
Wes tofts, Mn Kwin Hall, Ml Sam Smorgon and Mr. Richard Pratt'

We congratulate Michael onhis achieuement and zoish him all the best in this position'

Reprf b il4o lrfelillrar l+ tl4o p'dilgl4f-elqnt
Following the recent Annual General Meeting, I have great- pleasure in accepting the

position if presidency of the Castellorizian Association of Victoria, and would like to
longratulate my fellow committee members on their new- r€spective-aPPointments' As a

teari we entusiastically andproudly accept the responsibilties handed to us, and look

forward to promoting new ideas and activiiies to accoilrmodate the needs of our members'

The Castellorizian Association of Victoria, has been in existence for many years and over

tirne has facilitated uniting Castellorizians. Frcm the quarterly ne'*'sletters, tc the 
-crganised

functions, the Associationian proudly say that it has succeeded in preserving the bond that

our ancestors brought with them when they migrated to Australia'

We will endeavour during 1997 to further solidify this bond by increasing our membership,

and the participation at oir functions. To achieve this, we need to encourage more feedback

from the menibers as to what activities they would like the committee to organise' The

committee is there to represent the community at large, which is why we place particular
emphasis on your inPut.

At present an sxtension is being made to the function room, by enclosing the outside

cou'rtyard area, with timber and glass, which will create extra space to our existing Premises,
and consequently inrease the comfort of members. -If all goes to plan the improvement

should be iomplete in time for the 1996 Children's Christmas Party'

I would like to take this oPPortunity to thank the outgoing President, Mr' |ack Bisas' As a
committee member working with Jick, I have witnessed the high standard of leadership

that he has displayed. M*y hours of hard work and dedication, have been contributing
factors towards the club's existence today, and for this we sincerely thank him' Also, special

thanks must be conveyed to the club's Solicitor, Mr Nicholas Zewos, and Accountant, Mr
Andrew Caripis, whb, over the years have honorarily provided the club with their
expertise and invaluable time.

As this will be the last newsletter for the yeat, may I take this opportunity, on behalf of the

committee, of wishing all our members-and their families a very Happy Christmas and a

Healthy and Prosperous New Year.

Thank you,

MICHAEL N. SPARTELS
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The Cassie Children's Christmas Tree is to be held
on Sunday, L5th December,1996 at 2.30pm at our
Club Rooms in South Melbourne. Entertainment,
music, sausage sizzle and refreshments will be
provided. Application Form for Christmas gifts to
be returned by no later than the 25th November.
Age up to L2 years. Only children in attendance will
receive their gifts.

0oa* qu".b \a*rc,brgq,n r"
Expressions of interest are sought from interested
families who would like to their children to learn
and participate in a Greek dancing groupr organised
by the Castellorizian Association of Victoria.

The Group will be taught and supervised by an
experienced and qualified instructor. Venue and fees
have yet to be determined.

This is an opportunity for our heritage and culture to
be continued and therefore your support and
encouragement is required for its success. It is
anticipated that the dance group will perform at
cultural anci sociai functions in the future.

If you have any queries please ring Kath Adgemis
on9%2 8606 orVivienne Mihalos on 98505294.

i]rrfrrru Social 80ar"h tt
TAVERNNlcfff - ncbruery-March 1997 *

FAMILYBBQDAY-APriI 1997 e
STS. CONSTANTINE & I{ELEN'S DAY

25th May 1997 (with the Castellorizian of the Year
and the VCE Awards)

BOWLING COMPETMONWTTHW.A. .--
19th March 1997 (l week in Melbourne)

eaub S**n0ilQ*t' ehl
The following is a report lrort our Senior Citizens'
Club. We congratulate the new Committee and wish
them luck.

President: Mr. Nick Patiniotis

Vice Fresident Mr. Steve Bisas

Secretary: Mrs. Christina Pavlou

Treasurer: Mrs. Sylvia Coates

Committee Members: Mr. ]ason and
Mrs. Theresa Anastasiou, Mrs. Anna Adgemis, Mr.
|ack N. Miriklis, Mrs. Chrissie Zervos, Mr. Steve
Adgemis.

The Association of the Greek Elderly Clubs of
Victoria has organised the following functions:
. Christmas Lunch at the Melbourne Town Hall,17
December, 1996, 12.00 noon to 5.00pm. $10 for
members.

. Picnic at Mornington, 9th |anuary, 1997. For
further bookings or details, telephone Mr. Nick
Patiniotis on 9859 8L58

The Cassie Seniors haoe organiseil the followirug
forthcomin g functions :

. Christmas Function together with the Box Hill
Elderly at Box Hill Receptions, Cambridge Street,
Box Hill, on Thursday, 5th Decembery 1996. $20 all
inclusive.

Please note that this will be our break-up lunch and
that there will NOT be a meeting on Wednesday
4th December. For further details and bookings ring
Syluia Coates on 9859 7784.

. Theatre Party "Sunset Boulevard" L9th February,
1997.$%.50 (matinee concession) for further details
ring Sylvia.
. The first meeting fot 1997 will be on Wednesday
Sth February 1997 (no meeting in ]anuary)

Donations intnemory of Mrs. K, Penklis (NSW) Irom
Mrs Anna Ailgemis and family.

Bi'ilt
T To Peter and Robyn Conos a girl
child for Peter and Robyn. Another
TheoConos.

(Sarah), First
grandchild for

t To Michael and Mary Mangos a second child, a
boy. Fourth grandchild for Con and Dorothy
Mangos.

Jlalilafi
+ Home after a holiday touring the USA.
Nicholas, Stacey Miriklis and family together
withMrs.Toumbouras.

* W"t"o-e home also to Paul and P"ggy Zervos
from Castellorizo.

Jlqg BnflrLq
'fi. *" congratulate Mrs. Evangelia Koutsoukis on
her 94th Birthday.

Jlone "#* a. ttq ir4l4aqaikl

EI su- Alexander

E[ v"., Constance

:.a
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eonqAafulotaout,

/ Nut*ha Fiona Mingos, daughter of Chris and
Irene Mingos, grandaughter of Steve Paltoglou.
Graduated on June 5th at Dallas Brooks Hall with
the degree of Bachelor of Business in Property
valuations at RMIT. Well done Natasha.

Bu, U%a+.

* Geor6n4 Natasha and Stephanie Mingos onan
overseas holiday to Athens, London, Paris, Romg
Amsterdam, Thailand. Special visit to Castellorizo
which is grandpa's homeland. We wish the girls a

great holiday and safe return.

p"frr, p"lf"rl",
Graduated at Melbourne University in Law and
Commercewithhonours.Peter is the son of Con and
Chris Paltoglou. He is in London at the present time
for further studies. Peter will meet up with the
Mingos girls in Castellorizo. Congratulations Peter
and well done.

Olf* Jlor"d/rol

Daughter of Bill and Michelle Hondros, has opened
practice as an Optometrist & Contact lens
Practitioner at Latrobe University at Bundoora on
Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and Tuesday and
Thursday at 14 Collins Street City.

Excellent service and discount to all our Cassie
members.

A"k

ff lonr., TRELLIS (ETRELEZIS) on August 12th,
"1996, aged.75. Loved husband of Effie, father of
Maria, Flora and Aphrodite (Freida), father in law
of Christos and Michael and grandfather of
|onathan and Stephen. Brother of Alex and sister in
law of Wynne.

In Melbourne for funeral Mrs Maria Mitaros
(Darwin) The following have donated inmemory of
the late |ohn Trellis to our society and to our Seniors
Club:

MrsMariaE. Adgemis, AngeloLoisou, Leo & Helen
Koutsoukis, Herb & Maria Kyriakos, Mr, P. E.

Augustes, Peter & Kathy Christofas, Sam & Cherry
Alexander, Malcom& Cherry Ellis, Con & Kaye

Christofas, |ack & Maria N. Miriklis, Antoni &
Rose Stabelos, Christina Verginis, Steve & Nellie
Zombos, Dr Peter & Mary Mangos

Srrl"Vf - lolu. Trplla

Life's ebb and flow seerns a cruel mystery to manbut
even old warriors need rest, my father knew this.

I was privileged"towards his final days to catch
glimpses of his brilliant soul shining through the
cracks in his armour.

He was an angel that had taken human form. My
generation will never really know the hardships
that the early Greek settlers took on almost a
centuryago.

]ust into his twenties, at an early age when my
generation is pre-occupied with things like,
"which restaurant we'll dine at tonight or what car
we'll buy next", he found himself fighting on the
front line as a commando in New Guinea. Coming
back home to more difficulties, a sick mother and
being met with rejection when tryitg to find work
because he was Greek. Still he remained proud
being one of the first Greek Australians.

It's only now that my father has passed on that p
many people are coming forward and telling us
about acts of kindness and charity.

Our father performed during his life whether he
was rich of poor.

. He gave selflessly and secretly. Injured animals

- always found a safe refuge in our home. Our
. backyard at times resembled a mini zoo.

Even as we tried to hang on to him, towards the end
he r.eassured us ttrat old wariors live and die
fearlessly.

Only tow hours before his departure, he told us of
his belief in miracles. His mother had come for
him.

Dad you and I know our spirit is eternal. Thankyou.
thank you for being my father, my gurding light.

Death cannot separate us. The iourney continues,
dad Llove you,I-hve ysu.

Ibowtoyou.

WRITTENBY: Christos Gabiel ( son-in-la.ut)

SPOKEN BT: Daugfiter MafiaFlora

+ EXINTARTS APOSTOLOS on the 11th
September 1996. Funeral Service at St Efstathios
Church Sth Melbourne and to Box Hill Cemetery.

Apostolos Exintaris passed ar4/ay on the 11th
September 1995. AFuneral service was held on the
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16th of September at St Efstathios Church, Sth
Melbourne, followed by tea/coffee at the
Castellorizian Club room.

The family of the late Paul Exintaris would like to
thank the friends and family who attended the
funeral service and also to the many who sent cards,
telegrams and flowers. A 40 day memorial service
was held on the 20th October at St. Efstathios
Church.

In Melbourne for the funeral:

fromBrisbane Mrs Teresa Iconomou, Mr & Mrs G.
Yanardasis, Mr & Mrs C. Cominq Ms B. Yanardasis;
from Adelaide Dr G. Finikiotis, Mr & Mrs j.
Kiosoglous;

from Sydney Mrs A. Passaris & family, Mr & Mrs S.

Papapetrou, Mrs C. Ellis.

The following have donated to our Society and
Seniors Club in memory of Mr Apostolos Exintaris:

Mangos, Leo & Helen Koutsoukis.

n ,uilub b nfodolod Satfat it
Apostolos 'Paul' Exintaris was born on the 14th of
]anuary 1929, the youngest of 5 children.

Like many of us , Paul was born on the island of
Castellorizo and spent his childhood and many of
his teenage years there. During the war, his
family, like many others, went and lived in
Palestine for several years and on his return to
Casteiiorizo was part of 'the Navagio' disaster,
where he lost his mother and grandmother.

He then travelled the world, visiting many
European countries, beforemigrating to Australia in
1949 to join his brothers Mick and Peter, and where
the rest of the family eventually settled. He
married Maria Papapetrou in 1969 and had 2
children, Betty & George. In the early L970's Paul
worked many years at 'The Ritz' hotel and
'Buckley's & Nunn' which later became David
]ones.

He peacefully passed away on the 1Lth of
September 1996, alter a long and hard battle with a
debilitating illness.

He is survived by his wife Maria, children Betty
and George, brothers and sisters Nick, Peter, Ann4
Teresa and all their families, including the late
Katina's family, aunty Constandina and many
nephews, nieces and cousins.

There are many reasons why we all have such fond
memoriesof Paul. Other than the fact that he was
very likeable fellow, he was an honest and caring
man who was devoted to his family and close
friends. As one close friend described:

"It was an honour to meet and be welcomed into the
home of Apostoli Exintaris. His smile and good
nafure in tum, would put a smile on the grumpiest
face of downcast soul. He is missed, no more than by
the family who loved and cherished him, and
whom he lived for. ln the true sense of the word he
was a gentle-man'. KIP Dad.

ln ilorn,rp

ff fn" following have donated to our society in
memory of the late Mrs E. Kalimeri Perttr, Mrs
AnnaAdegemis

In memory of the late Chistian Mangos, the
Castelloizian Society of Victoia haae donated
$700 to the Walter Eliza Institute.

Aak
ff CfmlsfferVMANGoS on the lst September
19!b. Son of Dr Peter and Mary Mangos, brother of
Michael, Damian, Simon and Anthony.

Dr Peter and Mary Mangos and family, through our
newsletter, would like to tharrk all thase who sent
floral tributes, cards and kind thoughts and to those
who have donated to our Society and various
charities for their recent sad loss of their beloved
son Christian.

A"k
t lOffX MAVRIS on the 12th ]uly, in Sydney.
Survived by wife Chrysanthi, children Yvonne,
Peter and Nina, brother Michael and sister Vera
Constance. Funeral at St. Spyridon Church and on to
Botany Cemetary.

Despina & Maria Kirke, Mr & Mrs N. Kirke & /) - - t.
family, Mr & Mrs N. Kontuzoglus & family, Mrs uott/,xl'tr'*J
Helen & Louis Lampros, Dr & Mrs N. Conomos, Drs
S., R. Theodoros & family, Mr & Mrs A. Andronis, f Ir, 

^"-ory 
of the late Mr Bill Hondros who died

Mr & Mrs ]. Conomos, Mr & Mrs S. Arghyros, Mr & on Monday 27th May 1996, Mr Michaei & NIina
Mrs M. Arghyros & family, Mr & Mrs S. Savas & Kyriakos have donated to our Society.
family, Mr & Mrs M. Boubaris, Mr & Mrs M.
Kyriiios, mr & Mrs Steve Bisas, Mr & Mrs ur We apologise that the abooe names were not
Adgemis, Mrs Ann Adgemis, Mr & Mrs Spiro printed in our last newsletter'
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Arrwoxk, Layour, Desklop PrfrhshrnE, Desrynhy

Perer.Jasorules, MaxkennE lapacrs, 98+0 650+

fho0A$SIA
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foruhillren
SunilaylS Decenrhor

Name of child(ren): Age

Address:

Telephonenumbers:

(BH)

(AH)

This Fonn for Christmat gtftt must be retumed by no
later than the 25th November, to:

Christmas Tree, Cassie Club
P.O. Box112
SouthMelbour:ne,3205

Ageup to 72yearc.

rubwiptiowtothe

Cawie Clahotfic,

NOIIDUH
Are yau a financial member of the
C astellorizian As s o ciation of Vic.?

If nat, *lry not?
Membership is only $75 for families

and $10 for singles.

All membership fees are due lrom the
7st luly of eachyear.

Name:

Addrms:

Telephonenumbers:

(BH)

Only &ildren in attendance will receioe their gifts'

:l:

1eH) .... ....

Kindly fill in above forrt, detach and mail to:
The Secretary, Cassie Club
P.O. Box112
SouthMelbourme,3205


